
DULLES SHRM BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MEETING MINUTES FOR November 4, 2013
Board Members Present: (14) Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt, Linda White, Matt Nieman,  Sarah Bowman, Wistaria Krigger, Vince Pascarella, Courtney Nicholson, Jennifer Regis, Carolyn Bouldin, Tim Kelly, Joe Sherrier, Mary Roome-Godbolt, Cindy Snyder, Katie Scullion
On the Phone: (0) 
Board Members Absent: (4) Cassie Ferrari, Brooke Carlon, Kelley Ridge, Amy Civilikas
Meeting called to order:  6:08 by Joe Sherrier, Time keeper: Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt
Secretary’s Report/Minutes:  
October Board notes
· Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt made a motion to approve the October board minutes

· Linda White seconded the motion

· Approve – 9
· Abstain – 1
· Opposed - 0
· Minutes approved

President Review/Updates:  Holiday party: December 11, 2013. Joe will be working on the party and will do a call with the committee to work out the details. Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt will work on the icebreaker. 
2014 Board: Mary Roome-Godbolt gave ballot for 2014 board.  It will be posted on the website via Kelly Winter next week. She will also send out the ballot to all members’ emails. It will be handed out at the Discussion group and November Chapter meeting.
Fall seminar: We had 53 registered and showed.  We received a lot of great reviews.  Several of the attendees liked that it was a half day rather than a full day and enjoyed the topics. 
Membership: Courtney Nicholson submitted the audit numbers to national SHRM.  Last year we were at 290 members. This year we were at 270 members. 
Website: No updates
Treasurer’s Reports: Tim Kelley updated the board that Jennifer Regis and he has started the transition of the Treasurer position on the board. YTD accounts:

Savings: $33,967
Checking: $28,621
PayPal: $3,855
Total: $ 66,444

We are having an issue with the PayPal and yahoo accounts.  The yahoo account has been shut down due to inactivity. This is affecting refunds via PayPal. Tim will look into this and follow up. 
Registration: Jenifer Regis updated the board that the October meeting had 41 in attendances including the 7 walk-ins, 2 paid and didn’t show, 0 people registered and didn’t show. 
November seminar had 53 total, 3 registered and didn’t show. 

For the November meeting we have 6 people registered thus far.
Programs: Linda White updated the board that every speaker has been filled except for June in 2014.  We had great feedback on our October meeting. 
Last weekend Dulles SHRM laptop died last weekend, but it is back up and running. 
Sponsors: Vince Pascarella updated the board via email.  The sponsorship is the same as last month. We are looking for December chapter meeting gifts. . 
Certification: Amy Civilikas updated the board that she is working on 2014 approvals. 
Discussion Group: Wistaria Krigger informed the board that the October meeting was very well done and received great reviews. 13 people signed up for November discussion. Neal Henderson is facilitator for December – best practices in hiring Veterans.
Legislative:  Matt Nieman updated the board that “Day inside the Beltway” is December 4th. The board discussed the possibility of cancelling our participation in the event. This would not affect the SHAPE award as membership down anyway. Joe thinks we should move forward since we are in the DC area – at least promote that the opportunity is available to members. Matt agrees with just promoting and not attending this year.
SHRM Foundation: Katie Scullion updated the board that last month we collected $47.  The 505/50 was donated back to the foundation.  We also collected $23 to Embry Rucker.  We also gave $2,964 as our annual donation to SHRM Foundation. 
We have a total of $473 YTD for Embry Rucker. Katie would like for Dulles SHRM match the year total for them. 

Motion made by – Katie Scullion
Second by- Mary Roome-Godbolt

Approved – 12

Abstain – 0

Opposed – 0

Motion approved

Diversity/Workforce Development: Carolyn Bouldin informed the board that the V3 speaker is not worth the $3000 speaker cost for the February event.  She will see if they want to host an informational table. 
The board decided that the February 27, 2014 event should be a morning event, which will be held at Cox Cable.

Students: Cassie Ferrari updated the board via email that she will get the applications for the Scholarship. 
Communications: Cindy Snyder updated the board that she is still working on the November newsletter.  She will include the board ballot to the newsletter. November Discussion Group posted on Social Media. 62 FB followers, 420 twitter followers and 775 LinkedIn members. Cindy will place something on Social Media regarding Student Liaison position on Board for 2014. We will have an earlier December deadline due to Holidays.
Food:  Transition meeting, dinner provided
Meeting adjourned: 7:32
Respectfully submitted, 
Sarah Bowman
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